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MINUTES - AGM -  5 December 2023 

The Royal Hotel 

 

• Meeting Started:  6.52pm 

 

• Present: Suzette Kelson, Bronson Boers, Tiff Jones, Rosemary Huntley, Lee Brown 

 

• Apologies: Kathy Sullivan, Kathy Schofield, Leigh and Chris Harding, Joan Van den 

Ende, Lynne Hugginson, Jodie Williams, Wendy Bruszewski, Amy Staff, Sonia George, 

Janine Woods 

 

 

• Minutes from previous AGM:  Were read 

Tiff Jones moved by Bronson Boers that they were true and accurate.  All in favour.  

Motion carried 

 

• Business Arising from Minutes :   

No business arising 

 

 

• Presidents Report - 2023 

 
Well 2023 certainly brought the sunshine, unlike 2022! 
Thank you to our hardworking committee and volunteers again this year.  The 
sunshine of the year was marred by the sudden and tragic loss of a long-time 
member and all-round good guy, Greg Huntley.  Greg was always a solid presence at 
our events and ready to give a hand, and he will be greatly missed.  
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The club was able to run some very successful events this year, with training days in 
February, March, May, Aug, and Sep, Dressage Competitions in April and Championships 
in July.   A fabulous, fun camp in July. October saw the club run a great T-Shirt Hack 
Day, which was very well attended.  Unfortunately, due to rain (finally) we had to 
cancel our Jacaranda T Shirt Dressage Comp in November.  
 
Thanks to our Vice President; Bronson Boers, Treasurer; Lee Brown, Secretary; Rosemary 
Huntley, and Public Offer; Kathy Sullivan for all your hard work in 2023. Huge thank you to 
our Training and Dressage Committees; Chris Harding, Leigh Harding, Joan Van den 
Ende, Rosemary Huntley, Sonia George and Wendy Bruszewski for all the successful 
events that were run this year. 
 
2023 also saw the club host an EA Judge Education Seminar at our July Dressage 
Championships.  It was very well attended and thank you to Wendy Bruszewski for 
driving this initiative.  We look forward to hosting a EA Steward’s course in 2024. 
A huge thank you to our Vice President, Bronson Boers, for all his hard work setting up 
arenas and doing maintenance and as our Official EA Steward for Dressage 
Competitions throughout the year.  Our competitors were extremely grateful for the 
lovely surfaces they had to ride on. 
 
Another massive thank you to Janine Woods and the many volunteers that 
helped  running the T-Shirt Hack Comp in October, we had some great feedback and I for 
one am looking forward to holding Hack Days. 
 
And lastly, thanks to our photographer, Kate Connors for attending our comps and 
taking some lovely shots throughout the year. 
 
To end the year on some good news, the Hawthorne Park grounds also are set for 
some improvements in the coming years, with $100k of funding available in the 
2023/2024 financial year, and then $500K of funding available in 2024/2025!  The 
committee will continue to advocate at Hawthorne Park User Group meetings for 
the improvements of Hawthorne Park which will benefit the club and ensure that the 
grounds are upgraded to meet EA requirements for competitions, and are a standard 
which will attract more members and competitors to our club. 
 
Here’s to a 2024 filled with lots of club events, more riding and happy horses and 
people. 
 
Thank you again to all our members for supporting your local riding club! 
Tiffany Jones 
President  

 
Tiff Jones moved, seconded by Rosemary Huntley that her report be accepted.  All in favour.  

Motion carried 
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• Treasurers Report 
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Lee Brown moved , seconded by Tiff Jones that the Treasurers Report be accepted.  

All in favour. Motion Carried 
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All positions to be declared vacant 

 

Position Moved Seconded Motion 

President:  
 
Tiff Jones 

 
 
Rosemary Huntley 

 
 
Suzette Kelson 

 
 
Carried 

Vice President:  
 
Bronson Boers 

 
 
Tiff Jones 

 
 
Rosemary Huntley 

 
 
Carried 

Secretary:  
 
Rosemary Huntley 

 
 
Tiff Jones 

 
 
Lee Brown 

 
 
Carried 

Assistant Secretary:  
Vacant 

   

Treasurer:  
 
Lee Brown 

 
 
Rosemary Huntley 

 
 
Tiff Jones 

 
 
Carried 

Public Officer:  
 
Kathy Sullivan 

 
 
Rosemary Huntley 

 
 
Tiff Jones 

 
 
Carried 

Media Committee: 
Rosemary Huntley 
Tiff Jones 

 
Bronson Boers 

 
Suzette Kelson 

 
Carried 

Dressage 
Committee:  
 
Wendy Bruszewski 
Sonia George 
 

 
 
 
Rosemary Huntley 

 
 
 
Bronson Boers 

 
 
 
Carried 

Training Day 
Committee: 
 
Suzette Kelson 
Rosemary Huntley 

 
 
 
Lee Brown 

 
 
 
Tiff Jones 

 
 
 
Carried 

 

General Business 

➢ Membership Fees for 2024 and Day Membership 

Membership Fees to remain the same as voted at the 2022 AGM 

 

Tiff Jones moved, seconded by Lee Brown that Day Membership be raised to 

$30 per day.  All in favour.  Motion carried 

 

➢ Change of Club Name: 
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More discussion needed to be revisited at the next AGM 

 

➢ New Logo: 

A new logo will be discussed when the name change of club is decided. 

 

➢ Nominations Life Members 

Tiff Jones moved, seconded by Rosemary Huntley that Sonia George be made 

a life member.  All if favour.  Motion Carried 

 

Meeting Closed:  7.18 pm 

 

Next General Meeting :  16 January 2024 

 


